[image: image1.jpg]Ensemble pour
Together for

ANIER




Vanier Steering Committee Meeting

April 4th 2012

Vanier Community Service Centre (Ottawa room)

Draft Minutes

Present: Mike Builthuis (VCA), Nathaniel Mullin (Bureau Mathieu Fleury), Nancy Worsfold (Crime Prevention Ottawa), Marc Daviault (Police d’Ottawa), Rose Anne Leonard (VCA), Helena Arruda (VCSC), Elyse Robertson (VCSC)
Absent: Pam Oickle, Stefan Cherry, Hélène Berthelet, Michelle Price. 

1. Approval of the agenda

2. Approval of past minute
3. Business arising from minutes 

a. Follow-up Marc Daviault- OACT. 

b. Evaluation of the retreat ( to be posted on the website and sent out to all invited members)

i. Action item as to recommendations in from the retreat: Participate at BIA Safety Committee
4. Updates:

a. Beautification group (abridged as representative is not there)
i. Storefront project:

1. A committee has been formed with highly motivated partners.  Schools have been approached but difficulty communicating with the business owners. 
2. Graffiti removal has been taken on by a resident and pictures are being sent to Marc Daviault as well as being reported to 311. 

3. The Beautification group has a new logo and catch phrase: “It’s a beautiful thing!”/’C’est de toute beauté!”
b. VCA:

i. Winter Carnaval: Was a huge success with a lot of participation and inter-organizational partnerships.  Elaine Léger showed great leadership in pulling together the event.  The VCA has applied to the Civic events grant for a Carnaval which will be presented as part of Family Day 2013. 

ii. 222 Beechwood: The VCA has been discussing their position as to this new development in Vanier.  The VCA favours reasonable development and and there is an ongoing effort to come to an agreement to support the nearby park.  This is an example of working on a process of developing positions on development in Vanier which is still at the beginning stage.  

iii. Energy audit follow-up: Will be presenting the results and trends in Vanier audits. This will be held on April 28th from noon to 4 pm. 

iv. Neighborhood Watch party/ Police Week:  With other Community Associations, Vanier Community Service Centre, Katimavik – Idea is to get neighbors talking to neighbors…. Eg: Inuit community writing name tags in Inuit script, collecting old socks for “sock fight”. This will be held on May 19th from 11 to 2 pm in front of the VCSC.  

v. Things to follow-up on: 

1. Education funding: under-utilized schools. Rideau was ranked poorly and will likely close.

2. Planning primer workshop: City of Ottawa.  Getting on the list.  

c. VCA Health and Safety (contact lists)

i. The main issue discussed in this committee is the needle vans/harm reduction programs.  The present initiative is to get the complete story of their purpose and operations and their visions and to see if harm reduction should be more of a coordinated program (with residents, agencies, harm reduction programs)
ii. Main objective: move the vans out of residential areas and to inform committee members before deciding on a position. 
iii. Contact list from CPO will be sent to the VCSC. 
5.  Steering Committee: Discussion
a. The committee has decided on changing the name of this committee to Partners Committee. 

b. An on-line evaluation of the committee will be sent to all the members. 

c. Ideas: Less frequent (3 times a year), recruiting partners, established constructive group

d. Service providers planning piece is missing
6. Sustainability news

a. United Way application for the Together for Vanier initiative was not accepted.
b. Presently, the VCSC is exploring other options such as Trillium, Fondation communautaire. 
c. Ken Hoffman’s evaluation will be excellent for showing the value of the initiative/attracting funders. 
7. Updates:

a. VCSC:

i. Caravane: 
1. Will be doing outreach throughout the community on streets identified by Police or residents (ex: Lafontaine, Richelieu, Lajoie).  Schedule will be sent out to partners. 
b. CPO:

i. Working on same projects as last meeting. 
c. OPP:

i. Pawn shops update: Pawn shops have used goods licenses (no licenses for pawn shops) so pawning is illegal. 
ii. Graffiti: Takes time to link tags with the Police.  Some members think that it’s important to enforce consequences or warnings to the youth.  Liaising with school police would be great (send pictures and work with school police to identify “taggers”)  
iii. OCH should be informed of increased calls for prostitution in Richelieu building as well as many used condoms found at Milcraft Village. 
d. Mathieu Fleury Office- Nathaniel Mullin:

i. Ottawa Inn: In the past, the owner of the building was leasing the operations to a tenant who was mainly responsible for problems in this building (hourly rates, no credit cards needed etc.). The owner has now kicked out the tenant, and has made important changes (no rentals by the hour, need credit cards, cameras in the hall ways, monitoring the halls, check-ins with the police.)
Next meeting:  June 6th from 13:30 - 15:30, Vanier Community Service Centre
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